Dear Grade Three & Four Parents/Guardians,

      Sept. 7, 2021
Welcome to our class! My name is Susan Grattan and I will be your child’s teacher this year. I am really looking forward to working with your child and helping them to learn to the best of their ability. This is my sixteenth year of teaching and seventh year at Hawthorn. 
As for communication between home and class, the best way to get in touch with me is through email. I check it once a day during school hours. This year your child will have a plastic homework folder with pockets where all notices will be placed to go home. Every Monday your student will glue in a “homework slip” that has all the current events for the week and any upcoming events for the month. Monday night would be the best time to check your child’s homework folder to see what’s on the go and sign the slip to acknowledge that you’ve seen it. Once our monthly homework program starts in October it will be completed in this folder as well. Students are expected to bring their homework folder to school daily and place it in their classroom mailbox.  
Our class website will be updated every Sunday night with a digital copy of the “homework slip”, the monthly homework BINGO, announcements, calendar of events, and monthly newsletters etc. It can be found at https://susan-grattan.weebly.com/ and it is linked to the school’s website as well. It will be updated and running next week! 
I look forward to getting to know your child and I would like to ask you to write me a letter (or email) about your son or daughter. I enjoy getting a parent’s insight into their child. Here is a list of some things you might like to include:
1. Brag! Tell me all the things you think are wonderful about your child.
2. What are your child’s interests, hobbies, passions? What does he/she do in their spare time? What kinds of friends does your child prefer?
3. What might make your child feel insecure (social situations, being in front of the class, specific subject area etc.)
4. Are there any special considerations I should be aware of (health, allergies, changes in family situations etc.)
Thank you for taking the time to help me become better acquainted with you and your child. I look forward to working with you and to helping your child have a successful and positive school year!


Important Days


Library:  Wednesday afternoons



Gym: Week 1: Wednesday, Thursday, Friday
           Week 2: Tuesday, Thursday, Friday
Music: Monday & Wednesday
Violin (grade 4s): TBA
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at the school by phone or by email. Thank you for your support!

Susan Grattan 






(902) 464-2048



         
sgrattan@hrce.ca


